Selectmen's meeting minutes for 06/20/2023

In attendance: Willie Ingraham, Peter Curra, David Schofield, David Walter, Ivy Larrabee

Meeting called to order at 6:05pm by Willie Ingraham

Pervious meeting minutes were reviewed and all in favor.

Warrant was reviewed and signed by the selectmen.

Mary Donley has officially retired from town Clerk position. Ivy Larrabee has taken the oath for the position as of 06/20/2023. Peter and Willie reviewed and confirmed Mary's sick time payout per retirement.

The town had Jim Murphy with Murphy Appraisal Services come to help with property assessment questions. He has recommended Jacky Binette as a Certified Maine Assessor for further help. This discussion will be tabled for further conversation with Sue.

The RSU 3 budget was passed for the 2023/2024 school year. Town of Knox commitment monthly will be \$54.967.00.

New England Salt Company reached out regarding 2023/2024 season. They offered delivery of road salt for \$75/ ton delivered. Tabled for review of previous year payments.

Ed Ryan reached out regarding the Knox Ridge Cemetery. He stated the Weed Family plot was damaged and needed assessed for repair.

David Schofield spoke of the cemetery on Frye Mountain. With the cemetery having veterans, we are required under federal law to maintain and take care of the area. David recommended a company to come in and clean the area up and \$300/ day taking about three days to complete. David spoke of five graves caving in and desperately needing repairing. David mentioned replacing the limestone with granite pavers for longevity. Willie spoke of reviewed the town cemeteries and will make a plan for routine maintenance and repairs.

David Walker spoke of a property line in question on Map 2, Lot 20. He is looking for a statement from the town regarding ownership of said lot. Willie spoke of researching it more and will review it at the next selectmen's meeting with David.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:03

Ivy Larrabee

Town Clerk